Gosford Hospital CSSD 
The HSU has been working with SSD Members since 2023 on understaffing and unsafe workloads. Workers should not be expected to do the work of more than one person, nor should they be in fear of speaking up about it. 
In November 2023 HSU Members and CCLHD met at the Industrial relations commission, through conciliation agreements were made between both parties, see here confirmation from CCLHD HR (link to  letter) 
The HSU met with CCLHD on Thursday 4th April to review the data and agreed upon outcomes. During this meeting it was raised by CCLHD that a roster review may be necessary, the HSU requested a report back of this review at the next meeting. 
It has since come to our attention that false or misleading information about this meeting regarding changes in rosters has potentially been communicated to SSD staff. 
To be clear, at no time during this process has the HSU requested or suggested implementing roster changes. If SSD Management believe roster changes are required then they must commence consultation with all affected workers. 
Moving forward, to ensure transparency and clear messaging we are calling on HSU Members in the SSD to attend the next meeting, Thursday 9th May 9:30am to 10:30am Level 5 Meeting room 1. If you would like to attend the next meeting please email your CCLHD Organiser Kerry Colling kerry.colling@hsu.asn.au 
If you know someone who is not an HSU member encourage them to join. Join here (link)

Recipients
Gosford Hospital Sterlising department – all staff
· Sterilising Technicians
